8/20/2017 Yukon government designates new areas requiring Class 1 notification | Government of Yukon news release

Yakon

Government

FOR RELEASE
June 19, 2014

Yukon government desighates new areas requiring Class 1 notification

WHITEHORSE—The Government of Yukon has approved the designation of several new areas
that will require notification for Class 1 (low level) mineral exploration activities.

Individuals prospecting or exploring at a Class 1 level on quartz or placer claims located on
settlement lands or on crown lands as described below will heed to notify the Yukon
government.

“The Yukon government is working together with First Nations and the mining sector to achieve
greater clarity and certainty for the development of a strong resource industry in the territory,”
Minister of Energy, Mines and Resources Scott Kent said. “All parties recognize the social and
economic importance of mining to Yukon.”

The new areas which will require notification beginning July 1, 2014 are:

e all Category A and B Settlement Lands as identified under each Yukon First Nation Final
Agreement;

e the shared Traditional Territory of Kluane First Nation and White River First Nation, which is also
described as the Southwestern Yukon Class 1 Notification Area;

¢ the remainder of the Kaska Traditional Territory not already covered by the Ross River Area order,
which is also described as the Watson Lake Class 1 Notification Area; and

e the asserted area of the Taku River Tlingit First Nation, which is also described as the South Yukon
Class 1 Notification Area.

“"We are committed to managing Yukon’s natural resources responsibly and Class 1 notifications
are a useful tool for this,” Kent added.

As a next step, the Yukon government will be working with First Nations and industry on setting
revised thresholds for Class 1 notification that will apply across all of Yukon by the summer 2015
field season.

These actions follow the December 2012 court decision—Ross River Dena Council vs. the
Government of Yukon—which stated that the Yukon government has a duty to notify and, where
appropriate, consult with and accommodate the Ross River Dena Council before allowing any
mining exploration activities to take place within the Ross River Area. In December 2013 the
Yukon legislature passed the Act to Amend the Placer Mining Act and the Quartz Mining Act. This
act allowed the Yukon government to designate areas where industry must notify the
government of low level (Class 1) mining exploration activities.
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See attached maps of three described areas.

Visit: Notification of Class 1 Activities
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See attached maps:

1. Southwestern Yukon Class 1 Notification Area
2. Watson Lake Class 1 Notification Area
3. South Yukon Class 1 Notification Area
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Stay up to date with the latest Yukon government news by subscribing to our RSS feed here:
http://www.gov.yk.ca/news/rss.html. Or follow us on Twitter @yukongov.

http://www.gov.yk.ca/news/14-157 .html 2/2


http://www.gov.yk.ca/news/pdf/Southwestern_Yukon_Class_1_Notification_Area.pdf
http://www.gov.yk.ca/news/pdf/Watson_Lake_Class_1_Notification_Area.pdf
http://www.gov.yk.ca/news/pdf/Southern_Yukon_Class_1_Notification_Area.pdf
mailto:elaine.schiman@gov.yk.ca
mailto:jesse.devost@gov.yk.ca
http://www.gov.yk.ca/news/rss.html

